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After the “fiesta”, the capitulars returned to work. 

Morning  prayer began with a message of solidarity from the four districts of 

the Western Canadian Region: 

May we manifest the gifts of the Cosmic Spirit, 

Energy working in us, through us and in the way we come together.  

 

The prayer, inspired by the “Earth Charter”, placed the group in a listening 

stance to receive the message of Sister Mary Turgi, CSC, Director of the Holy 

Cross International Office for Justice, situated in St. Mary’s Indiana.  

 

Sister Mary’s presentation was based on a document revealing how an eco-

friendly economy is possible. In fact, many pilot programs are already in place in different regions of the 

world. This approach favors the cosmos and the individual rather 

than being centered on the globalization of goods and excessive 

profits at the expense of the planet and its people.  Each one 

received ample material for reflection… 

 

Toward the end of the morning session, Sister Kesta recalled the 

process of reflection undertaken during the Forum and our journey 

“Toward the Chapter of 2011”. This led us to the orientation 

presented in the “synthesis” bulletin; the result of a congregational 

reflection.  

 

The next three days are focused on group work: reflection and 

sharing to arrive at a consensus in order to finalize the orientation as well 

as the mandates to be entrusted to the next General Administration. 

 

There is no doubt that you will continue to accompany us during these days of deliberation, so 

important for the future of the Congregation. Let us remain faithful to our daily meeting in prayer. We 

wish to thank our Sisters of the Western Canadian Region for their fraternal message. 

 

Remember to visit the Holy Cross website! 

Mary Turgi, CSC 
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